
 

 

 G e  n  e  r  a  l    O  f  f  i  c  e          P .  O .   B  o  x    1  1  4  9               S  a  n  t  a    F  e ,   N  M   8  7  5  0  4    

 

     

Michelle Lujan 
Grisham 
Governor 

 
Justin Reese 
Acting Cabinet Secretary  

 
 
 
Commissioners 
 
Jennifer Sandoval 
Commissioner, Vice-Chairman 
District 1 
 
 
Bruce Ellis 
Commissioner 
District 2 
 
 
Hilma E. Chynoweth 
Commissioner 
District 3 
 
 
Walter G. Adams 
Commissioner, Chairman 
District 4 
 
 
Thomas C. Taylor 
Commissioner 
District 5 
 
 
Charles Lundstrom 
Commissioner, Secretary 
District 6 
 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2022 

Mr. Martin Moore, PhD, City Manager 
City of Rio Communities 
360 Rio Communities Boulevard 
City of Rio Communities, New Mexico  87002 

 

Dear Mr. Martin Moore, PhD: 

We are pleased to inform you that your application for Municipal Arterial Program (MAP) 
funds for the project scope: ‘Planning, Design, Construction, Reconstruction, Pavement 
Rehabilitation, Construction Management, Drainage and Misc. Improvements-Horner 
Street and Hillandale Avenue Reconstruction Project’ was approved by the State 
Transportation Commission on May 19, 2022, and will be included in the New Mexico 
Department of Transportation’s FY23 LGRF Program. 

Your project has been assigned Control No. L300332. Please be sure to reference this number 
in all communications with the New Mexico Department of Transportation regarding this 
project. 

The total estimated cost for your project is $296,263.00 the Department has allocated 
$222,197.00 in MAP funds, with a local match requirement of $74,066.00. 

The Project Oversight Division will develop a project agreement and forward to you for 
signature. If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at (505) 699-9946. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Clarissa Martinez 
Project Oversight Division, State Grants Manager 

 

C: Peter Kubiak, LGRF Coordinator 
 Mr. Justin Gibson, District 3 Engineer 

 


